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… GGGRRRAAAPPPEEEVVVIIINNNEEE   
Capel-le-Ferne   Village   Newsletter 
SEPTEMBER 2021 - ISSUE NO: 307 

 

With Government Regulation, it is quite difficult to 

make any plans for future, so please check with each 

organisation direct to clarify events and meetings. 
“WHAT’S ON” IN CAPEL-LE-FERNE 

If you know details of your event in advance, please let Editor 
know so organisations avoid booking same date 

3rd Sept Capel Cares Coffee Morning (front page) 

5th Sept GARAGE SAFARI & CHURCH FETE 

25th Sept McMillan Coffee Morning (page 2) 

25th Sept Concert Harvey Grammar School (page 13) 

1st Oct Capel Cares Coffee Morning (front page) 

30th Oct Bingo Evening, Village Hall (page 8) 

5th Nov Capel Cares Coffee Morning (front page) 

6th Nov WI Coffee morning, Baptist Church (page 8) 

11th June Youth Club Anniversary Party (page 13) 

18th June VILLAGE FETE  

  

St  Radigund’s 
SUMMER FETE 

Put it in your diary 
We shall be holding our 

annual Fete in the grounds 
of St Radigund's Church,  
Albany Road, Capel-le-

Ferne. from 10:00 – 13:00 
on Sunday, 5th September  
We look forward to your 

company! 
 

Capel Cares 

GOOD NEIGHBOURS 

coffee mornings  

are back with a bang! 

 

The next Capel Cares GOOD NEIGHBOURS coffee 

morning will be held on Friday 3rd September,  

usual time (10.00am-12.00noon).  

The new venue of the (small) Village Hall  

will continue at this time. 

Come and enjoy a social tea or coffee with biscuits 

and a chat with your neighbours from the village. 

All are welcome. 

Parents (Grand or otherwise), bring the young un’s. 

On your own? Come and make new friends. 

New to the area? Come and meet your new 

neighbours. 

Need transport? Contact Jan on 257003. 

Let’s support each other with this route out of 

lockdown and reconnect with those around us as 

GOOD NEIGHBOURS 

Coffee morning sponsored by  

Capel Cares GOOD NEIGHBOURS scheme. 

 

October coffee morning  

will be on Friday 1st. 

November coffee morning 

Will be on Friday 5th 
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Well, the summer holidays are practically over; the 

children are nearly back at school and the hall is now 

fully open for business.  Cupboards are unlocked, the 

‘comfy’ chairs are available and its full steam ahead. 

However, we still recommend the wearing of masks and 

using soap and sanitiser and are keeping one eye on local 

COVID developments. 

The Garage Safari will be running as usual on the first 

Sunday of September which this year is 5th September 

and will be starting a little earlier than usual at 8am. This 

is because we realised that people were turning up early 

anyway to look at the stalls so decided to make it 

official. With this in mind, we anticipate finishing 

around about 2pm. Food and drink, including breakfast 

bacon butties, lunch time rolls and lots of cake, will be 

available at the village hall. We ran out of food last year 

so are increasing supplies! Maps showing the location of 

the various stalls will be available also at the Hall. At the 

time of writing, we had upwards of more than 60 stalls 

but last-minute bookings can be made via Cherry 

Leppard on 01303 255114.  We ask that people using 

cars to get to the village, park on the green area next to 

the hall – access via Lancaster Avenue. There will be 

someone there to assist with parking. It would be 

appreciated if visitors would refrain from double parking 

in Capel’s narrow streets and particularly across resident 

driveways. 

We are also currently planning a McMillan Coffee 

morning on Saturday, September 25th from 10.30am to 

12.30pm – obviously, all proceeds will be going to the 

charity. Please come along and support.  There will be a 

raffle, an opportunity for a chat and yet another chance 

to eats lots of cake. Supplies of cake would also be 

gratefully received. 

The Hall has been having its electrical lighting 

overhauled during the summer and we tend to do a lot of 

general servicing and testing while people are away on 

holiday. After the painting has been done, we will be 

considering what other maintenance/improvements need 

to be done. If you have comments on this, then please 

feel free to use the comments book (kept in the kitchen), 

so they can be considered at the monthly meeting. 

 

 We have had enquiries about whether we intend to hold 

the Indoor Boot Fairs this year in November and 

February. At the moment this is still being debated, but 

we will let you know as soon as a decision has been 

reached. We are also working on next year’s Village 

Fete to take place on the 18th June. Ideas at the moment 

include funfair rides and a musical evening. If you 

would be interested in taking part in the fete, then please 

get in contact. We would love to hear from prospective 

stallholders, catering vans, bands, organisations who 

want to take part in a display or people who want to help 

on the day. Speak to Sally Cook or any one of the 

Trustees (see page 19). 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 CAPEL-LE-FERNE VILLAGE HALL 

providing services to the local community 

http://www.capelvillagehall.com     

REGISTERED CHARITY No.281786 

Something to celebrate?     Want to hold a party? 

Need to organise a meeting or training session? 

Want to start a teatime chat group or a new sports club? 

Licenced for most things (except hypnosis and boxing) 

including sale of alcohol, PRS, raffles. 

To view the hall, or make a booking contact  

the letting secretary Sue Leaning on 07939 095880 

Email preferred: fredandsueleaning@yahoo.co.uk 

 

 

RECYCLING - INSIDE THE HALL 
Boxes are provided for: 

Used Stamps for Donkey Sanctuary and 

McMillan Cancer.   

Bottle Tops are also being collected again.         

Please place the above in the relevant boxes. 

A big thank you to everyone who puts their 

used stamps in the box in the Village Hall. 

Please carry on for these good causes. 

 

100+ Club AUGUST Winners: 

1st Sylvia Upchurch 
 

2nd Barry Young 
 

3rd Steven Leonard 

Take care and stay safe.  

Contact Caroline Bunting 

c.bunting@btconnect.com 

http://www.capelvillagehall.com/
mailto:fredandsueleaning@yahoo.co.uk
mailto:c.bunting@btconnect.com
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CAPEL-LE-FERNE FARMERS MARKET 

Community event run by and for the community 

Every Tuesday 10 am to 12.00 noon. 

Village Hall, Lancaster Avenue, Capel-le-Ferne, 

Folkestone CT18 7LX 

Visit us on Facebook https://www.facebook.com/groups/Capelfarmersmarket/ 
The Farmers Market now consists of: 

Bread and cakes from Farthingloe Farm.  They will also be selling fresh free-range eggs.   

At the Veg Out! Stall, you will find all sorts of yummy day-to-day vegetables, such as Carrots, Onions, 

Potatoes, Salads and Greens.   

On the fruit side of things, we will bring you good ol' Apples, Pears, Grapes, Berries, and exotics such as Jelly 

Coconut, Pomelo, Avocados, and Mangos.  

You will find a selection of Craft Beers brewed in Capel-Le-Ferne by The Brewery of Angels and Demons, 

Ciders from Sittingbourne, and a selection of Wines.  

We also have our own brand of Coffee – This Is Coffee, and a selection of Lost Sheep Coffee Beans and 

Capsules. 

A cheese stall which will be at the hall every third Tuesday in the month.   

Over 700 books (novels) at the Hall. It’s the village “library”!  

All donated and, generates over £500 a year via the honesty box. 

The library is open on a Tuesday during the Farmers Market.  

We can’t accept book donations at other times of the day re: the Pre-school and the safety of the children.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/Capelfarmersmarket/
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CHURCH SERVICES, SEPTEMBER 2021 Covid-19 advice permitting 

Date Alkham Capel Hougham 

Sunday 5th    

14th Sunday after Trinity 

Evening Prayer  

6.30 pm 

 United Parish Eucharist 

10.00 am 

Saturday 11th  

Fun, fellowship and food – 

please let Pam (01303 

489006) or Brian (01303 

243784) know if you plan 

to come. 

 

 
(St Radigund’s)  

3.00 – 5.00 pm 

 

Sunday 12th  

15th Sunday after Trinity 

Eucharist  

9:30 am 

Worshipping Together 

11.00 am 

 

Sunday 19th   

16th Sunday after Trinity 

Worshipping Together 

11.00 am 

Evening Prayer  

6.00 pm 

Eucharist  

9:30 am 

Sunday 26th    

17th Sunday after Trinity 

United Parish Eucharist 

10.00 am 

  

Visit us online at: www.church-alkham-capel-hougham.org.uk 

and on Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/BeneficeofACH 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

From the vicarage 
While out shopping recently, we passed a young woman sitting in a doorway clutching a piece of paper: I’m 

hungry, please help. We gave her some change, knowing that she would soon be hungry again.  

Sadly, surviving on the charity of others becomes a way of life for some, and it is not always easy to know what 

to do for the best when approached. Once, on my way to a meeting in Canterbury – and so wearing my clerical 

collar - someone staggered up to me in the street. Someone had thumped him in the head the previous evening, 

he said, and he had had a headache ever since. The police had done nothing, and at the Kent and Canterbury 

Hospital he had been told to go to the QEQM Hospital at Margate. But how to get there? He was already late for 

his appointment and had no money.  

Yes, I know what you’re thinking – I was being taken for the proverbial ride. But since “On your bike” was 

neither Christian nor practical in the circumstances, I walked him to the bus station, found a bus that was going 

to the QEQM Hospital, explained to the driver where he needed to get to and bought his ticket. But he didn’t 

take a seat; now he needed to find his friend. He must have been one of the bus driver’s regulars; thanking me on 

his behalf for his ticket, she scolded him: “I’ve told you before about asking for money!”  

I have no idea where he ended up. But the New Testament Letter to the Hebrews warns: “Do not forget to 

entertain strangers, for by so doing some have unwittingly entertained angels.”  So, maybe I did the right thing 

after all………Brian. 
 

PLEASE NOTE … ST RADIGUND’S CHURCH IS 

AVAILABLE FOR LETTING PURPOSES 

∙ Rates £10 per hour  

(Negotiable for block bookings, local residents). 

∙ PA/Sound system available    ∙ WiFi available 

Booking Policy available from  

Audrey Goaten,  

32 Albany Road, Capel-le-Ferne.  CT18 7LA. 

Tel: 01303 244735.   Email: tryke@audrey47.plus.com 

 

 

http://www.church-alkham-capel-hougham.org.uk/
https://www.facebook.com/BeneficeofACH/
mailto:tryke@audrey47.plus.com
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The Riverside Centre in Dover 

(formerly Age Concern) 

I am the manager of  

The Riverside Centre in Dover (formerly Age Concern).   

We deliver from our centre for the residents of  

Dover and surrounding villages.   

We are a registered charity (1143453) and are letting the residents of  

Capel-Le -Ferne know what we do and the services that we offer such as  

meal deliveries, chiropody, information & advise. 

The Riverside Centre is now open for day care services. 

Due to the changes with socially distancing we are having to change the way in which we operate.  The 

number of people that can use the centre per day is now reduced, therefore there will not be the facility to drop 

in.  All people using the centre have been allocated a day to attend and have formed bubbles, therefore 

attending with the same people each week.  We do have very limited spaces left for day care services – to 

check for availability.  

please call the centre on 01304 207268. 

Facilities at the day centre include a snack bar where you can purchase food & drink (to include takeaway 

items) and a 2-course lunch.  Activities are currently limited whilst we are practicing being COVID-19 safe. 

Lunch Club 

Lunch and a hot drink.  As numbers are limited it is advisable to book in advance for this lunch club. 

I look forward to hearing from you.  Kind regards, Maggie Paterson, Centre Manager 

The Riverside Centre, Maison Dieu Gardens, Dover, Kent, CT16 1RL 

Tel: 01304 207268. Email: centremanager@riversidedover.org.uk   

Website: www.riversidedover.org.uk 
 

 

NEIGHBOURS HELPING NEIGHBOURS 

CAPEL CARES is available for villagers who 

need help getting to vaccination centres, as 

well as the usual shopping and medical 

appointments. To find out more or to arrange 

please contact Jan on 01303 257003. 

 

mailto:centremanager@riversidedover.org.uk
https://www.riversidedover.org.uk/
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CAPEL BAPTIST CHURCH 

The Chapel has reopened and for the 

foreseeable future it will be Pam Barr 

leading worship each week. 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

If there are queries regarding these details, 

please call 01303 489006 - Pam Barr 
Please! A reminder that the public are requested 

not to park in front of the gates on Sunday 

mornings as this is a disabled access. 
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THE BATTLE OF BRITAIN  

MEMORIAL TRUST CIO 

Stage 3 of the lighting works has commenced. 

The pedestrian route to The Wing is currently slightly 

more difficult than normal as we proceed with our 

exciting scheme to floodlight the main features at the 

Memorial site. 

The footpath in front of the Beaverbrook Wall just 

inside the entrance to the site is currently out of 

bounds for cabling work, and we regret any 

inconvenience caused to pedestrians or those in 

wheelchairs or pushing buggies. Those on foot can still 

access to The Wing and other areas by following the 

route around the back of Hunting Lodge (the building 

to the right of the entrance gates) or via the gate in the 

centre of the site, near to the bus stop. This will be 

closed but not locked and visitors using this access are 

asked to close the gate behind them. 

We are sorry for any inconvenience, but we are sure 

the lighting scheme will make up for what is expected 

to be just one week's disruption.  

Many Thanks. Site Manager, New Dover Road,  

Capel-le-Ferne, CT18 7JJ. Tel: 01303 249292 
 

How would you like to hold your next meeting in a 

modern, well-lit air-conditioned room with a Hurricane 

parked just outside the venue? 

Or perhaps you would like a view of the French coast 

with your mid-morning coffee?  

Here at the Battle of Britain Memorial, we have great 

facilities with everything you need for your daytime 

event, be it a board meeting, away day, or presentation 

for up to 54 guests. 

When it comes to CSR, supporting such a worthwhile 

charity speaks for itself, and the peaceful surroundings of 

this clifftop site make the Memorial site an ideal place for 

‘blue sky’ thinking. 

 
For further information, please visit 

http://ow.ly/kjvn50F1hVV 

Have you subscribed to our YouTube channel? 

We have a range of fascinating videos for you to 

watch. As our exclusive series of webinars has 

kicked off,  

we will regularly be sharing these insightful talks 

with you over on our channel. 

You can also take a trip down memory lane with 

footage ranging from a  

Blenheim in flight to our virtual Memorial Day. 

 

 

Events listings - LINK 

 

https://www.battleofbritainmemorial.org/events-

listings-day-by-day/ 

 

Check out our channel and subscribe here  

  http://ow.ly/jP8r50AuLqx 

 

 

 

 

Remembering the Few - at the 

National Memorial to the Few 
The support that we have received from you all during these uncertain 

times is something that we will always be so grateful for. It is your 

support and donations that help us continue our work to remember 

‘the Few’ in these difficult times. 

If you wish to make a donation to the Memorial Trust, please click 

here for more details : http://ow.ly/EkKh50DboEb  

 

We understand that not everyone is financially able to donate, but 

there are plenty of other ways that you can help. Following us on 

social media and leaving us a lovely Facebook, Google or TripAdvisor 

review will help the Memorial Trust no end!  

Leave a TripAdvisor review here : http://ow.ly/qXU850DboEd 

Leave a Google review here : http://ow.ly/Czku50DboEc  

Leave a Facebook review here : http://ow.ly/o4tO50DboEa 

 

 
 

Events at the Battle of Britain Memorial  

New Dover Road (B2011), Capel-le-Ferne,  

CT18 7JJ. Tel: No: 01303 249292 

https://www.battleofbritainmemorial.org/ 

Newsletter from  

the Battle of Britain Memorial 

Home to the National Memorial to the Few and The 

Scramble Experience 

FOLLOWING LINK TO VIEW 

https://www.battleofbritainmemorial.org/read-our-latest-

enewsletter/ 

 

Facebook Page: 

https://www.facebook.com/rememberthefew 

 

 
 

https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=http%3A%2F%2Fow.ly%2Fkjvn50F1hVV%F0%9F%8C%B9%3Ffbclid%3DIwAR3dFfgzdSoNvkgygVtmwL3HByenhvf1fvjo9kp7WJ706Qs3QvIuu1mM1cY&h=AT2Vo6Um9lCtE8meHb90hge9LR8Jec6PnR1usvM5_V4taf2hwFK7M2cHEk8taSQEwjXVzVXUBAzG5g13woG4CXz6HRGlIvAzyZqqW3LpwzND1j7vlZcSZ_ZRkNcUbbDyCQ&__tn__=-UK-y-R&c%5b0%5d=AT2yJaaGJZWqRbAIJ7CSyrz5kYOQuZNYy-DDlbGtUY8Py_P3L5ggvVLMGdB9N4txF3kvwYD5n0krY8zb8zQT9wK7s1CgYUfC2uRu7N7mkQW9NkwJn5h_Ziy9EHlPazWSNWARj__McLVLi2R5516YEuC1E0P9AMYCSNTIxYsDnfmWLuPrYZW9UC1ilwrCxSoL5yxfwTbr-Tn9YKOXhGcLs6MpVLEi-oU-o1eddW2c6LKmCLR0KeAcCt1qACAc07jJ
https://www.battleofbritainmemorial.org/events-listings-day-by-day/
https://www.battleofbritainmemorial.org/events-listings-day-by-day/
http://ow.ly/jP8r50AuLqx
https://www.facebook.com/rememberthefew/?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZUbCJh379v5CWsSi60leFCLRMO7LzKhEVzeYaeBhfDoaC0UNORCwQ6HEZ7uvyd8ipMfAvfpOT8XrZo7IgX3sPeHt1n2eP1Rvv2o9biNv4Tha6WwphGzn6Db1Gif_gf3Fv7XInc-eiQWfFhtFB2H52kNybPNo7FAZ8luruD1KZAFXqketEdNG2VlmbF3gYztwu0R6NFUL0d1tSHJXyKlqagwdJOWV1RxjljIqYINSKnP2g&__tn__=-UC%2CP-y-R
https://www.facebook.com/rememberthefew/?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZUbCJh379v5CWsSi60leFCLRMO7LzKhEVzeYaeBhfDoaC0UNORCwQ6HEZ7uvyd8ipMfAvfpOT8XrZo7IgX3sPeHt1n2eP1Rvv2o9biNv4Tha6WwphGzn6Db1Gif_gf3Fv7XInc-eiQWfFhtFB2H52kNybPNo7FAZ8luruD1KZAFXqketEdNG2VlmbF3gYztwu0R6NFUL0d1tSHJXyKlqagwdJOWV1RxjljIqYINSKnP2g&__tn__=-UC%2CP-y-R
https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=http%3A%2F%2Fow.ly%2FEkKh50DboEb%3Ffbclid%3DIwAR1lU8RW5fGFSS-UDs489Dq9KqQfxpg_QETkYGBQU3CDZwKpk4rSD2XN1HU&h=AT0dWr2iqCATRzwrO41yzfCBZayEyH20ZvxXY2VbzRp43dtIlo6zELfnxVgyXDxQ_0QKUANXBnvIu74tptsi0ftxmq8H7zHBo8Q90MflQAMXiujFzWjmMHvQMi8ZLQZTjg&__tn__=-UK-y-R&c%5b0%5d=AT1H0lK6DXgsRVxcAYZv-NXyD0mh7SDEwr4p58leGMMSJuJEabVYFRr4i0M3NobZ-Q3ZOh6If6oYpOSkettaBwn8CLOI_wPaK79nas52VZpt5nLeQX3xDMeL3ANYfCEp6206B04ACsCOv8KIFiquwxMRoGXUQlrKpdgnZRV3NvKALGAqOsawVkKjurrTi3n4cnAaCjx6tbSCSW9jcK3l2_wq5qqgoBitWhM-gUhjSsvo_xarIU5nWyNjhqAvv8PL
https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=http%3A%2F%2Fow.ly%2FqXU850DboEd%3Ffbclid%3DIwAR1ErEXUyk9NthsXEDHLRqZRII8niqwZv8O-wC7EaTkFY_ks3gJI7PH-ZvI&h=AT2wevdH0BqN4514EUesDN_Jx6JZP0Br3LC5bPQdI9w8f7EfmBUTfgPOh3PAEujrGtdpeqjFKzHhec9q2o6AOVQAzIqLjvm3KKIO0qry7KncMHM9JnpNOUuMvdF-0QC10Q&__tn__=-UK-y-R&c%5b0%5d=AT1H0lK6DXgsRVxcAYZv-NXyD0mh7SDEwr4p58leGMMSJuJEabVYFRr4i0M3NobZ-Q3ZOh6If6oYpOSkettaBwn8CLOI_wPaK79nas52VZpt5nLeQX3xDMeL3ANYfCEp6206B04ACsCOv8KIFiquwxMRoGXUQlrKpdgnZRV3NvKALGAqOsawVkKjurrTi3n4cnAaCjx6tbSCSW9jcK3l2_wq5qqgoBitWhM-gUhjSsvo_xarIU5nWyNjhqAvv8PL
https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=http%3A%2F%2Fow.ly%2FCzku50DboEc%3Ffbclid%3DIwAR1ubqwLmr1uxk2OYMzh_XuWsKLIkoOfFCMGiqn0qY8K1lMeYfD56IIrMcE&h=AT1YIUMgvJi9XyviZYrXGc7jEBtUi5yLEs62CVLwdwQWsIVC5aDZoMikEz61zp0GvRa3_T5G74e6U1DNRPBot8MB__VltAWO4owaxyevbp8BHD3Fa75Uo6Ie5QgeD20Wjg&__tn__=-UK-y-R&c%5b0%5d=AT1H0lK6DXgsRVxcAYZv-NXyD0mh7SDEwr4p58leGMMSJuJEabVYFRr4i0M3NobZ-Q3ZOh6If6oYpOSkettaBwn8CLOI_wPaK79nas52VZpt5nLeQX3xDMeL3ANYfCEp6206B04ACsCOv8KIFiquwxMRoGXUQlrKpdgnZRV3NvKALGAqOsawVkKjurrTi3n4cnAaCjx6tbSCSW9jcK3l2_wq5qqgoBitWhM-gUhjSsvo_xarIU5nWyNjhqAvv8PL
http://ow.ly/o4tO50DboEa?fbclid=IwAR0Jr0iSldM_30V2FjohdkA8Vdj9WQmhsRykZLDuo7XzxSe9bTS3Z5PBAEM
https://www.battleofbritainmemorial.org/
https://www.battleofbritainmemorial.org/read-our-latest-enewsletter/
https://www.battleofbritainmemorial.org/read-our-latest-enewsletter/
https://www.facebook.com/rememberthefew
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CAPEL-LE-FERNE  EVENING WI 
 

 
 

Hello everyone, well haven’t we had some 

different weather changes these last few months 

with mostly wind and rain, but perhaps we will get 

the sunny weather the forecasters are predicting 

before the Autumn sets in.   

The July meeting was held in Jean’s Garden and 

as luck would have it, the afternoon sun and a few 

clouds to cool it down a bit were just right. Pam 

informed us of future meetings and events with 

various quiz and craft competitions we could enter 

if we wanted to, also the dates of the sub group 

meetings.  She asked how our sunflowers had 

grown for the competition and who had the tallest 

ones. Fortunately, I eventually ended up with 3 

plants, (thank goodness the wild rabbits don’t 

seem to have the taste for them as they have for 

most of the flowers) that made it to over 6 feet tall. 

Some members said theirs didn’t grow at all while 

others might have been lucky to have grown a foot 

or so, but the clear winners who tied for first place 

were Erica and Lynne, with their sunflowers 

growing over 8 feet tall and Vad coming in 3rd 

with hers at 7 foot 4 inches tall. Ros was the lucky 

winner of Pick a Number after having chosen a 

favourite number.  Some of the members received 

a certificate for being long time members of over 

50 years, and some nearly 60 years after joining. 

They were asked about how and why they joined 

and most said they joined in their twenties, whilst 

with young children, and were persuaded to go by 

others that had already joined. Once they got to 

their first meeting, they really enjoyed the 

company and didn’t feel so lonely after making 

new friends. They then couldn’t wait to go to the 

next meeting and are still going strong all these 

years later 

While we were all chatting, we had cups of tea and 

coffee along with some yummy posh biscuits. We 

had some new members coming to try us out and 

some have now joined. 

Jenny did the raffle with nice prizes which 

consisted of a lovely plant, box of mixed biscuits, 

bottle of wine, box of eggs, fancy serviettes and 

tulip bulbs. All too soon it was time to go. 

This was the last of the garden meetings for this 

year and the September Birthday meeting will be 

held as usual in the village hall. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
CAPEL- LE - FERNE 

EVENING WI 
BINGO EVENING  

 

SATURDAY, 
30TH OCTOBER  

 
CAPEL-LE-FERNE VILLAGE HALL 

(LANCASTER AVENUE) 

FREE ENTRY – BRING OWN FOOD 
AND REFRESHMENTS 

 

DOORS OPEN 6.45 pm 
EYES DOWN   7.00 pm 

 
COME AND HAVE A  

REALLY GOOD EVENING 
EVERYBODY IS WELCOME  

NOT JUST WI MEMBERS 
 

 

 

             

 

COFFEE MORNING 

SATURDAY NOVEMBER 6TH           

10.30AM TO 12.30PM 

CRAFT AND CAKES SALE 

BAPTIST CHURCH  

CAPEL STREET  

COME ALONG FOR A CUP OF 

TEA OR COFFEE AND A CHAT 
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Temporary Road Closure - New Dover Road, 

Capel-le-Ferne   

17th September 2021 (Dover District) 

It will be necessary to close part of New Dover 

Road, Capel-le-Ferne from 17th September 2021 

with estimated completion by 23rd September 

2021. The road will be closed between 19:30hrs 

and 05:00hrs each night. 

New Dover Road, Capel-le-Ferne will be closed 

between the junctions of Old Dover Road and 

Crete Road East, to the extent indicated by signs 

and barriers on site. 

The alternative route is Dover Hill, Dover Road, 

Hill Road Dual Carriageway, Canterbury Road, 

A20, Folkestone Road, New Dover Road. 

Having contacted Kent Highways, we have a reply 

according to Kent County Council, the bus 

company are aware and will be posting notices on 

bus stops, if not already done, about diversions. 

The closure is required for the safety of the public 

and workforce while resurfacing works are 

undertaken by Kent County Council. 

For the most up to date information on these works 

please visit: https://one.network/?tm=123224405 

For information regarding this closure please 

contact Kent County Council, who will able to 

assist with the scope of these works. 

The Kent County Council Highways Helpline 

phone number is: 03000 418181 

 

https://one.network/?tm=123224405&fbclid=IwAR2i1T9pQtf23bosuPKcRPwG921zj7djnHL6hrrHeVl1IurLDm_4ZKGs2b8
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CAPEL-LE-FERNE PARISH COUNCIL 
FACEBOOK PAGE  

https://www.facebook.com/CapelLeFerneParishCouncil 

FOR UPDATES ON VILLAGE EVENTS  

AND INFORMATION   

Summary of some items discussed at meeting on 29th July  

Following the Annual Parish Meeting and 

Presentation of Awards (see page 16), a normal 

meeting of members took place. 

Appointment of Chairperson, accepted by Philippa 

Seager and Appointment of Vice-Chairperson, 

accepted by Keith Picher.  Thanks, expressed to Cllr: 

Lake for being Chairman since 2019.  Appointment of 

Delegates, Play Equipment: Cllr: Pilcher, Highways 

Working Party: Cllrs: Alfsdotter, Greening, Pilcher and 

Seager, Public Rights of Way: Cllr: Lake, Planning 

Application (with delegated powers): Cllrs: Holliday, 

Norris, Pilcher and Seager, Resilience Plan: Cllr: 

Seager, Speed Watch: Cllr: Greening, Platinum Jubilee 

Working Party: Cllrs: Leppard, Pilcher and Seager. 

Requests from public to address the Council, plus 

Surgery and Other Feedback: ● Items raised were 

discussed by Councillors under related entries.  

Traffic Management and Highways:  

● Traffic improvement works in the Village – To be 

discussed further by the new working party at their first 

meeting and will be published accordingly. 

      Planning: ●Dover District Council’s Settlement 

Confines Review consultation started and map received 

for comments. ●All planning applications available to 

view on: https://www.dover.gov.uk/Home.aspx 

>Planning>Applications>View-Applications>Decisions 

Neighbourhood Watch: ● July monthly update from 

PCSO circulated to members and on Facebook 

Page/Email database for information. Joint patrols 

continue when shifts allow. 

Playing Field and Equipment: ● See Page 11. 

Pubic Rights of Way: Annual KCC maintenance taken 

place, including coastal path. Second due in September. 

● Speed Watch: See Page 17.  Thanks are expressed to 

one of our volunteers for providing a sack truck to 

transport equipment.  All results are available on Parish 

Council Website LINK:  capellefernepc.org.uk 

Capel Cares: Coffee Mornings restarted at Village Hall 

(small room) – See front page.  Other details – Page 5. 

● GrapevineNewsletter: Continues to be appreciated 

in colour, which will be reviewed at next meeting. 

Village Hall:  Councillors agreed use of Playing Field 

for parking during Garage Safari on 5th September, 

weather permitting. 

● Training/workshops/seminars: Received by 

Councillors and attended online by either Councillors or 

Clerk; Health & Safety Risks; Future Communities; Social 

Media Health Check; Writing Effective Press Reports; 

Advisory Group for Kent Understanding Plastics.

Matters Concerning the Parish:  
➢ UK Power Networks completing works on replacement 

poles and cabling where necessary throughout Village. 

➢ No-collection of waste a cause for concern and 

Councillors hoped this would be resolved in time. 

➢ Environment issues with property in Capel Street, being 

followed up with Dover District Council by Cllr: 

Greening.  

➢ QUEEN'S PLATINUM JUBILEE 2022 

2nd June - Sunday 5th June 2022. 

The following still to be fully confirmed - 

Organisation of a Street Party (Lancaster 

Avenue) and surrounding entertainment, 

being worked on, for Sunday, 5th June 

2022. 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

NEXT MEETING WILL BE ON 

THURSDAY, 23rd SEPTEMBER from 7.30pm. 

MINUTES/DECISIONS/AGENDAS ARE 

AVAILABLE ON THE PARISH COUNCIL 

WEBSITE:  https://www.capellefernepc.org.uk/ 

ALL PARISH COUNCIL MEETINGS WILL 

BE OPEN TO THE PUBLIC.  

IF YOU WISH TO ATTEND AND ADDRESS 

THE COUNCILLORS,  

PLEASE INFORM CLERK. 

Further information on any of the above  

or to contact Parish Council, please write to 

Parish Clerk, 39 Victoria Road, Capel-le-Ferne  

or Tel: 01303 259564.   

Email:  clerkcapellefernepc@btinternet.com 

 

 

Please like and join our Facebook Page 

for continuous up-to-date daily information and 

notifications. 
https://www.facebook.com/CapelLeFerneParishCouncil/ 

If you know someone that does not do Facebook, but 

would welcome receiving email updates and 

notifications relating to the Village, between the 

Grapevine Newsletters, 

please email clerkcapellefernepc@btinternet.com 

so, they can be added to the  

Parish Council email database. 

 

Surgery Sessions at Farmers’ Market 

mornings,  

will be held on Tuesday, 21st September  

and 23rd November. 

Surgeries, will be attended by the  

Chairperson and Clerk of the Parish Council. 

 

https://www.facebook.com/CapelLeFerneParishCouncil
https://www.dover.gov.uk/Home.aspx
https://www.capellefernepc.org.uk/speed-watch/
https://www.capellefernepc.org.uk/
mailto:clerkcapellefernepc@btinternet.com
https://www.facebook.com/CapelLeFerneParishCouncil/
mailto:clerkcapellefernepc@btinternet.com
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JUNIOR PLAY AREA 

At the time of going to print, a date to start works was pending.   

It is hoped these works will commence in the first part of September. 

 Please be prepared for disruption of use to some equipment in the junior play area, for a short period of time. 

 

. 

 

TRAFFIC MANAGEMENT - HIGHWAY IMPROVEMENT PLAN 
The Plan can be viewed on our website: https://www.capellefernepc.org.uk/wp-

content/uploads/2020/10/CAPEL-Highways-Improvement-Plan-KCC-Update-14102020.pdf 

 On-going discussions with Kent Highways continue! 

Suggestions welcomed by Public will be considered!! 

Capel Street, New Dover Road and Dover Hill 

Ongoing communication will continue with all parties involved. 

The Parish Councillors’ Working Party will meet during September to hold 

discussions on way forward with the Village Highway Improvement Plan.  

This will include the decision on further traffic management projects: 

➢ Capel Street - installing reduction in carriageway width in short 

sections, with priority from one direction. More signage. 

➢ New Dover Road – open to suggestions. 

➢ Dover Hill – pursuing why KCC did not alter lane change as planned. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

To all those new to the Village, or those that are not aware, 

there is a Defibrillator at the Village Hall (outside main door), 

Lancaster Avenue, Capel-le-Ferne, CT18 7LX.  

The unit is covered by CCTV.  

Please notify Parish Council, on 01303 259564, if used,  

for maintenance purposes. Thank you. 

FOR INFORMATION 
 

A 2nd Defibrillator is on order, sponsored by the Parish Council. 

LOCATION TO BE CONFIRMED 

 

QUEEN'S PLATINUM JUBILEE 2022 

Members of the Parish Council have formed a working party for this 

event and initially, require your help with making Bunting, please.  

** Donations of any red, white and blue cotton material. It doesn't 

matter if it is patterned because it will be mixed with union jack 

pennants in between. 

** Is there anyone interested in sewing some bunting? 

Contact Parish Council. 

A template will be made, so that it is all the same size. 

It will only be the actual pennants, as they will be put on the ties. 

 

 

  
 

 

 
 

https://www.capellefernepc.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/2020/10/CAPEL-Highways-Improvement-Plan-KCC-Update-14102020.pdf
https://www.capellefernepc.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/2020/10/CAPEL-Highways-Improvement-Plan-KCC-Update-14102020.pdf
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BE AWARE and STAY ALERT 

 

Our PCSO and COMMUNITY WARDEN  

are sending this message urging people to make a 

proper report if contacting them. 

PLEASE ensure you leave your Name and Contact 

details, so they can get back to you to follow up on 

reports you make. 

The PCSO can’t take action, unless they receive an 

official report, either online or by calling 101,  

e.g., issuing a Section 59 notice for careless or 

inconsiderate driving, which could ultimately lead 

to the vehicle being seized, or any other incident 

that needs attention from them.  

Thank you for your help! 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

For advice and to report issues to KCC Trading 

Standards contact 

Citizens Advice consumer helpline  

on 0808 223 1133 

Consumer Advice scams action line   

on 0808 250 5050 

Monday to Friday from 9am to 5pm. 

 
REPORT SUSPICIOUS ACTIVITY  

Call 999 if: 

* a serious offence is in progress or has just     

   been committed. 

* someone is in immediate danger or harm. 

* property is in danger of being damaged. 

* a serious disruption to the public is likely. 

Call 101 for non-emergency enquiries. 

Or online 

https://www.kent.police.uk/contact/af/contact-us/ 

Residents in #Kent targeted by telephone scam 

threatening to cut off the phone line 

What happens: 

You get a phone call saying you owe money 

for your telephone line 

The caller says they will switch your line off 

He tells you to hang up, then try and make a 

call 

You try to make a call but there is no dialling 

tone – the line appears to be dead 

The scammer calls back demanding the 

payment 

What to do: 

Do not give any bank details – this is a scam 

The scammer makes your line appear dead by 

staying on the line but muting the sound - you 

cannot make calls 

To report and for advice visit Citizens Advice 

consumer helpline https://bit.ly/2y3sZy8 or call 

0808 223 1133 

 

Every police officer plays an important role 

making our communities a safer place. It’s a 

challenging and rewarding 24/7 service which 

provides support to those in their time of need but 

we make a difference by being the difference. 

Ready to be the difference?  

Join here: 

https://www.kent.police.uk/.../police.../police-

officer/ 

to find out how you can begin your career at  

Kent Police. 

 

 

https://www.citizensadvice.org.uk/consumer/get-more-help/if-you-need-more-help-about-a-consumer-issue/
https://www.citizensadvice.org.uk/consumer/
https://www.citizensadvice.org.uk/consumer/get-more-help/if-you-need-more-help-about-a-consumer-issue/
https://www.citizensadvice.org.uk/scamsaction/
https://www.citizensadvice.org.uk/scamsaction/
https://www.citizensadvice.org.uk/scamsaction/
https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.kent.police.uk%2Fcontact%2Faf%2Fcontact-us%2F%3Ffbclid%3DIwAR1gfBBBSqINWaNsM5lCAVYuLyhMT-98H2FvX5AypRG1Dew9DNFLcY1USoo&h=AT2WvFB5DrWdphl-HRGqGJZh-BWpPZ5y6okg3oJAdDZHf-xCYw8iZPANdcU7KyYajEs8qoaO8pTJVgGC3JhDLA3al_zF3Fev_V3oEuuQINAlULTi_gveScqCTRl2s0AmMA&__tn__=-UK-R&c%5b0%5d=AT1YUmrjaQ3sEqU-6mTyL4ytcON7quu4PYSjOwlmEeSCEDcXcs7yT7tE_nDbjw9vRaSjSeyGzqfKSAtjkvhlw4nrdTWZIOckq2pzwQP-RfHIhL2FFeU-G91_2GnH58ke99wSHwOl96G8yzZH3fx8YD5kcLmA4QcVT7Zekup9H4GN2cLmePucmTbcgI7OL84
https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/kent?__eep__=6&__cft__%5b0%5d=AZUNsGvUKfUY6KBAlSgaE-vlg3NVzevfmYuQXQUukV6I1XvhICam9kz7zVXPNcMvWNrtA1mrWD80k-FFDzuV3T8FEk-JbYy0LmaQ42BEDd0ukjZEe8GH0ECHXcMB63Y4MYiT1QmzxjhWn935rK8BDvXLmVzY1NiTMgY6FFj7gS44zxh79AVFgmHCSVIlAi9KNFH17EadMh_Al8s0QFBFmY6dgu6EEQAc0llpzK2tnbwzCg&__tn__=*NK-y-R
https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=https%3A%2F%2Fbit.ly%2F2y3sZy8%3Ffbclid%3DIwAR2CN3t6wOQWHhuLRy_g77-RPZ7wbwiyhBh2_kdfil02a_aQYDOW0pfjq4Y&h=AT2ejP9WDF3JgkiC-ez-qaqEDpqjFlLkjjcmoTrnV3UzkXkIZGbByyRupzGObuHlHLjHHPiHT-J62pTAEhmhpS9btS6ZTWLZ7Mgs_A-_na6YvSgxwyECOpMOwbZMyWNdNA&__tn__=-UK-y-R&c%5b0%5d=AT1J3QtN-bkurWr9UGv2GllkyAfikiyI4Am72UoY1rBhDywWVHPUqw_N3hdTET775tOp-3fsEGVOis0qW5FfZQEHQlDSpJLFSxx5hLbyy2b_sp3q_uY8tRdgsxcx7C5jR1FFRUstIk06b7-7328y8JD81cSsbsO7eHvTp11TyAiL1CMxg1mQ-BK1HD53WmHa0lusUBYmiy-X6qKo1QpunK0-Rj0zqVihlrbP6juwUOw2jf-mg5ydrqZXjlDh8X3K_m0
https://www.kent.police.uk/.../police.../police-officer/
https://www.kent.police.uk/.../police.../police-officer/
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CAPEL-LE-FERNE 

GARDENERS’ 

ASSOCIATION 

The next meeting is on 

21st September, with a talk on Farm 

Talk on Unusual Produce.  I hope 

to see you there, look forward to 

seeing any new members who 

would like to come along. 
 

The Autumn Show is on as well,  

if you need a schedule and entry 

form, we will have some at the 

monthly meeting if not ring.  

The Autumn Show is on, the date is 

4th September  

open to the public at 2.30pm,  

in the Village Hall, Lancaster 

Avenue, Capel-le-Ferne, CT18 7LX 

 

THE NEW FOXTROT 

SERENADERS 
 

After 18 months of lockdown why 

not treat yourself to a fantastic 

evening of top-level entertainment by 

one of the finest early jazz groups in 

the Country, but 

don't just take my word for it try 

Googling them. 
 

They will be in concert at  

Harvey Grammar School,  

Cheriton Road, Folkestone  

on Saturday 25th of September  

at 7.30 and tickets are only £15  

obtainable from me by phoning  

01303 251403 or email 

to johne.oliver22@gmail.com 
 

This concert was originally booked 

for March 2020 and has been 

postponed twice but is going to take 

place as covid restrictions are now 

lifting. 
 

John Oliver 

Social Event Secretary to  

The Old Harveians Association 
 

mailto:johne.oliver22@gmail.com
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• Windows 

• Carpets 

• Gutter clearing/repairing 

• Fascias and lastics 

• Commercial & Domestic 

• Offices 

• Jet washing     

    patios/decking 
 

Please call or email to book  
or for a quote: 

 

Landline: 01303 778257 

Mobile: 0777 584 8809 
Email:  

smartcleaning1313@gmail.com 

 

 
 
 

 

 

mailto:smartcleaning1313@gmail.com
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You can now book your COVID-19 vaccine. 
Find out more. nhs.uk/covid-vaccination 

 
 

 

 

 

  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

As the position on confirmed vaccination sites will change over time, 

please go to the published information on the KMCCG website: 

https://www.kentandmedwayccg.nhs.uk/your-health/coronavirus/covid19vaccine 

HM Coastguard Folkestone 
Tasked at 13:05hrs, Monday, 16.08.21. with HM Coastguard Langdon Bay to a puppy down the cliff near Capel. 

Barney the puppy had been missing since Saturday morning (and we'd actually helped look for him whilst on 

patrol on Sunday), when a gentleman walking along Mungo's beach in the Warren on the morning  

heard him crying up the cliff. 

By deploying 2 of the team to the beach in the Warren and 2 edge safety officers at the top of the cliff, we were 

able to spot Barney and set up and deploy a rope rescue technician over the cliff to rescue him.  

He was secured safely into our purpose-designed animal rescue bag and taken down the cliff where he was 

driven back to Abbots Cliff to be reunited with his very worried but now happy owner, seemingly none the 

worse for his ordeal. 

If your beloved pet goes over a cliff, please do what Barney's dad did and call us, don't try and rescue them 

yourself.        and ask for the Coastguard 

 

 

Coronavirus (COVID-19) grant - Kent County Council 
In the response to the coronavirus (COVID-19) pandemic, 
the UK Government has given us funding to support the 

mitigation and management of outbreaks. 
We have developed this grant fund to provide support to 

local communities with proactive containment, intervention 
measures and innovative reintegration schemes. 

For more information read the grant prospectus and 
application form.  

LINK https://www.kent.gov.uk/leisure-and-
community/community-grants-and-funding/coronavirus-

covid-19-grant#tab-1. 

 

Public Health England (PHE) published a leaflet for people eligible for COVID-19 vaccination who have had 

their first dose of AstraZeneca vaccine and have concerns about having the second dose. 

The leaflet is for health practitioners to give to people who are now ready to have their second dose of the 

AstraZeneca COVID-19 vaccine and contains information on potential side effects. 

Guidance and leaflet: https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/covid-19-vaccination-worried-about-having-

your-second-dose-of-astrazeneca 

 

 

http://nhs.uk/covid-vaccination?fbclid=IwAR1lqZAV010W3_WA9RY4PddY3g9wEfCv1zhF3UgTBvAPiC-nOv4M_EV6lDs
https://www.kentandmedwayccg.nhs.uk/your-health/coronavirus/covid19vaccine
https://www.facebook.com/FolkestoneCRT/?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZUrOy8ABiWZ90NSR4ZNvHy1cz_WYjvq8WaoqS2qrR8dZF8ArlMSTmCvco_3loqBbruUxj6JSLqN06stK5DqnkSc92pvCEmim9jG64o5HqcQAlAGiUHEOROVsQqZCwyJ2bBgJZMgyBsTRUQlIPYTXSBN7deoWGZtoaQxH9ml6_YQeQ_51xcTh3saoRKyKXOOs2fjHMxTauCYpAYvXD1JXnaZyABTqgSztttPJajr0kATwg&__tn__=-UC%2CP-y-R
https://www.facebook.com/HM-Coastguard-Langdon-Bay-105359587549552/?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZUrOy8ABiWZ90NSR4ZNvHy1cz_WYjvq8WaoqS2qrR8dZF8ArlMSTmCvco_3loqBbruUxj6JSLqN06stK5DqnkSc92pvCEmim9jG64o5HqcQAlAGiUHEOROVsQqZCwyJ2bBgJZMgyBsTRUQlIPYTXSBN7deoWGZtoaQxH9ml6_YQeQ_51xcTh3saoRKyKXOOs2fjHMxTauCYpAYvXD1JXnaZyABTqgSztttPJajr0kATwg&__tn__=kK-y-R
https://www.kent.gov.uk/leisure-and-community/community-grants-and-funding/coronavirus-covid-19-grant#tab-1
https://www.kent.gov.uk/leisure-and-community/community-grants-and-funding/coronavirus-covid-19-grant#tab-1
https://www.kent.gov.uk/leisure-and-community/community-grants-and-funding/coronavirus-covid-19-grant#tab-1
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/covid-19-vaccination-worried-about-having-your-second-dose-of-astrazeneca
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/covid-19-vaccination-worried-about-having-your-second-dose-of-astrazeneca
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Capel Short Mat Bowls News (CSMBC) 
Contacts 

Barry……………257157      Wendy………….259120  

Ros……….…….255862     Rachel…… 07853 193935 

================================================ 

October ‘Open Sessions’ Invitation 

We are inviting all comers, families*, couples & singles  

to experience the challenge of Short Mat Bowls throughout October. 

The CSMBC is offering 3 free* bowling sessions, to include coaching and tuition with experienced and friendly 

club members every Tuesday (7.30-9.30) and Wednesday (2.00-4.00) during the month of October. 

The only requirement is your time, your good humour and stockinged feet. We will provide all equipment and a 

variety of bowls for you to use for the trial period. 

INTERESTED! 

Please contact Barry on 257157, Ros on 255862 or Rachel on 07853 193935  

to book your free session. 

* Players must be over 12 years old. 12-16 years old, must be with an adult. 

*Normal cost is £2.00 per person per session, to include tea/coffee and biscuits. (Where else can you get 2 

hours of fun, exercise, friendly company & refreshments for £2.00?) 

LOOKING FORWARD TO SEEING YOU THERE. 

 

CAPEL SHORT MAT BOWLS NEWS 

September announcements 

• 14th September, no bowls. Hall not available on this occasion. 

• 21st September, fish ‘n’ chip supper night. Send your name with your order to Ros (255862) asap. 

• Date TBC. Bowling session at the Folkestone indoor bowls club. 

• Join us on Sundays (good weather prevailing) 1.30- 3.00 for turn up and play pétanque. Check with 

Rachel, 07853 193935 to confirm. Non club members welcome. 

 

Thank you to all who attended  

the Annual Parish Meeting and members first  

face to face meeting since last year. 

 

Members of the Youth Club and the Parish Clerk  

were presented with the Kent Association of Local Councils Award Certificate, by their 

President John Rivers, for services to the Community. 

Geoff Lymer, former Kent County Councillor of our Ward, was thanked by the Council's 

Chairman, with a gift of garden vouchers, for many years’ service of advice and assistance to 

the Parish Council. 
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Capel-le-Ferne Speed Watch Team of Volunteers continue  

 to hold roadside sessions, with six (6) new sites approved for use. 

More details and results are available on Parish Council Website LINK 

Speed Watch - Capel-le-Ferne Parish Council (capellefernepc.org.uk) 

MORE VOLUNTEERS – MORE SESSIONS HELD – MORE SPEEDERS REPORTED 

 We welcome new volunteers to the Group, so … 

PLEASE CONSIDER JOINING OR ASK OTHERS TO JOIN OUR GROUP,  

by following the instructions below on Kent Police website. 

LINK https://communityspeedwatch.org 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.capellefernepc.org.uk/speed-watch/
https://communityspeedwatch.org/?fbclid=IwAR2rBg0uU7-jpSMbp1t-nEJKq6feBDfki2ZSNfpW3EBjgOL0W-04hzC2XBM
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Have your say! 
We would like to hear your views on the future use of a booking system for customers to access 

our HWRCs and have provided this questionnaire for you to provide your feedback. Your 

responses will help us to ensure this service meets the needs of Kent residents. 

We recommend you read the Consultation Document before responding to this questionnaire. 

Booking to visit a Kent Household Waste Recycling Centre | Let’s talk Kent 
 

========================================================================== 
REQUEST FROM LOCAL FARMERS 

Polite reminder: When walking through a field of crops please keep to the footpath and keep dogs on a lead. 

Please do not allow dogs to run/jump through the crops.  

Farmers are hard at work with the harvest and it’s disheartening to see crops flattened in the field. 

 

 

 

 

C S Nash Carpentry 

All carpentry works. 
 

 

Specialise in fitted wardrobes, 

fitted kitchens, built-in storage 

and shelving units 
 

Contact Colin on  

07545061696 
 

Tai Chi 
 

Relax and get fit! 
Thursdays, 6 – 7 PM 

Capel-le-Ferne Village Hall 

For details contact Anna Dashwood 

01304 205 405 / 07736 849 194  

www.pfstaichi.com 
Wed, 5.30-6.30PM - Alkham Village Hall 

Thu, 6.00-7.00PM – 

Capel-le-Ferne Village Hall 
 

   

 

https://letstalk.kent.gov.uk/10760/widgets/30708/documents/15328
https://letstalk.kent.gov.uk/wasteconsultation
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USEFUL CONTACTS INCLUDING  

ACTIVITIES & CLUBS  

CONTACT NAMES TELEPHONE  

NUMBER 

Police Community Safety Officer Megan Keehner Kent Police 101 

Community Warden  Jan Henry 07811271303  Email: 

jan.henry@kent.gov.uk  

Parish Council Chair Anthony Lake 01303 489544 

Parish Council Clerk Maureen Leppard 01303 259564  Email: 

clerkcapellefernepc@btinternet.com 

Village Hall 

Webmaster/Chairperson 
Sally Cook 253838 / 07730475838 

Village Hall Maintenance Brian Wilson 627172/07916258684 

Village Hall Committee 

Secretary 

Alison Cloake alison.cloake2@btopenworld.com  

Village Hall Committee Lettings   Sue Leaning 

(email preferred) 

07939 095880  Email: 

fredandsueleaning@yahoo.co.uk 

Village Hall Farmers’ Market  Sally Cook 253838 / 07730475838 

Village Hall Committee 

Treasurer 

Sarah Leonard  sarahbridgeland74@hotmail.co.uk 

Village Hall Committee Trustee Derek Jeffrey 01303 259842 

Village Hall Committee Trustee Roy Mann 07725943261 

Village Hall Committee Trustee Jerry Watson 07811987254 

Village Hall Committee Trustee 

100+ Club/Vice Chairperson 

Caroline Bunting Email: c.bunting@btconnect.com 

07885 406433 

Bridge Club Bob Jones 01233 756362 

Brownies Register on website https://www.girlguiding.org.uk/wha

t-we-do/brownies-7-10/ 

Capel Baptist Church Pam Barr 01303 489006 

Capel Cares Janet Milliken 01303 257003 

Capel Ramblers Bob Mothersele 01303 250931 

Divas Dance Rebecca Uden 01303 893650 

Fit Friends – Pilates Pam Vivien 01303 244322 

Gardeners Association Vanessa Cook 

Jean Tanton 

01303 256106 

01303 255982 

Household Bill Savers Phil & Karoline Taylor 01303 246887 

Judo Colin Carrott 01303 211594 / 07917131571 

Playgroup Alison Cloake 07977 838609 

Remote Control Car Club Derek Jeffrey 01303 259842 

Short Mat Bowls Ros Chandler 01303 255862 

St Radigunds Church Rev Brian Williams 01303 243784 

St Radigunds Church Events John Oliver 01303 251403 

St Radigunds Church Bookings Audrey Goaten 01303 244735 

St Radigunds Players and Choir Jerry Spillett 01303 242146 

Tai Chi Anna 01304 205405 

Twinning Association Jerry Spillett 01303 242146 

Welcome to Village Letter Jackie Watson 01303 258865 

WI  Caroline Bunting 07885 406433 

Youth Club Simon Withey 07860803767 

CAPEL-LE-FERNE 

WILDLIFE FACEBOOK 

PAGE - SEARCH   

Capel-Le-Ferne Wildlife 

 AND JOIN OTHER 

RESIDENTS DISCUSSING 

ALL THE WILDLIFE  

IN OUR VILLAGE 

 

SIGHTLOSS GROUP: 

The Folkestone Macular Society 

Support Group meets on the last 

Friday each month from 10:30am 

to noon at  

The View Hotel, 30-32 Clifton Rd, 

Folkestone CT20 2EF.  

All welcome. Meeting other people 

with macular disease helps you 

understand your condition, share 

information about treatments and 

stay independent. For more 

information call Margaret on 

01303 226 877 or email:  

help@macularsociety.org 

 

 

 

Shepway Writers Group 

Are you interested in creative 

writing?   

Now's your chance to put pen to 

paper and write short stories, 

poetry, or even that book you've 

been meaning to write.   

Our informal group meets every 

month in Folkestone. It's free to 

join, so why not come along  

and give it a go? 

Contact Graham on 01303 470229 

or 07722 560702. 

 

KNIT & NATTER, REECE 

ADAMS HOUSE,  

CAULDHAM CLOSE 
EVERY THURSDAY,  

2pm - 4pm.  Everyone 

Welcome! 

For more information contact 

Maggie  

01303 245046. 

mailto:jan.henry@kent.gov.uk
mailto:clerkcapellefernepc@btinternet.com
mailto:alison.cloake2@btopenworld.com
mailto:fredandsueleaning@yahoo.co.uk
mailto:sarahbridgeland74@hotmail.co.uk
mailto:c.bunting@btconnect.com
https://www.girlguiding.org.uk/what-we-do/brownies-7-10/
https://www.girlguiding.org.uk/what-we-do/brownies-7-10/
mailto:clerkcapellefernepc@btinternet.com
mailto:help@macularsociety.org
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CAPEL VEHICLE SERVICES 
All makes of cars serviced and repaired. 

MOT’s & repairs, mechanical and welding. 

Tyres, Exhausts, Batteries Supplied & Fitted 

Competitive rates.  No VAT. 

Friendly efficient service 

Call John Horne 01303 255894 
Local free collection and delivery available if required 

 

 

 

LOCKSMITHS 
Opening hours:   Mon-Fri, 9am – 6pm 

Saturday, 9.30am – 1.30pm 

No call out charge – 24 hours, 7 days 

All types of locks open-supplied-fitted. 

Boarding Service - Emergency Repairs. 

Key Cutting.  Domestic & Commercial.  

Shutters, Grilles, Bars, Safes.  

 01303 210057 / 07938599863 

 

 
 

NO JANUARY ISSUE       Items for October 2021 issue to be with  

Maureen Leppard (Editor) at 39 Victoria Road, Capel-le-Ferne CT18 7LT,  

(Tel: 01303 259564) or Email: clerkcapellefernepc@btinternet.com  

by 6pm, Sunday, 19th September 2021.          

PLEASE NOTE IT IS EDITOR’S DECISION ON FINAL CONTENT 

 

 

 

 

G B Haworth 
   

      Painter & Decorator 

      Interior & Exterior 

   Free Estimates Capel - 244206 

  
 

  
 

 

FITTING CREATIONS 

BLINDS – CURTAINS – SHUTTERS 

         
Friendly Family Business 

Local to you 
 

01303 894882       07506 144427 

www.fittingcreations.com 

info@fittingcreations.com 

 
 

 

 

GRAPEVINE ADVERTISING from 1st April 2021 
This space could be advertising your commercial /business 

venture or, non-village organisation event. 

Size 9cm x 3.5cm     £13.00               

Size 9cm x 7cm        £20.00 

Size 9cm x 13cm       £28.00.   

Size 20cm x 13cm - £40.00 (½ page) 

For further details contact Parish Clerk at 39 Victoria Road,  

or Tel: 01303 259564. Email: 

clerkcapellefernepc@btinternet.com 

 

                                                 

mailto:clerkcapellefernepc@btinternet.com
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